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23 September 2021 
 
Department of Planning, Industry and Environment  
Locked Bag 5022 
PARRAMATTA NSW 2150 
Via Email: Stephen.ODonoghue@planning.nsw.gov.au 
 
 
 
Dear Steve, 
 
 
RE: NARRABRI UNDERGROUND MINE STAGE 3 EXTENSION PROJECT – IAPUM ADVICE 
 
 
We refer to the advice from the Independent Advisory Panel for Underground Mining (IAPUM) regarding the Narrabri Underground 
Mine Stage 3 Extension Project (the Stage 3 Project) provided to Narrabri Coal Operations Pty Ltd (NCOPL) on 21 September 
2021.   
 
Please take this letter as confirmation that NCOPL accepts the conclusions and recommendations made by the IAPUM.  
 
Please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned on 6794 4184, 0448 045 814 or DEllwood@whitehavencoal.com.au should you 
have any queries.  
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
David Ellwood 
Director NCO Stage 3 Project 
 


